SEDGWICK COUNTY COMMISSIONER

REGULAR BOARD MEETING

MAY 14, 2019

Meeting was called to order by Chairman Donald Schneider, Mark Turner, Howard McCormick, and Christy Beckman present. Vickie Sandlin, Julesburg Advocate, joined the meeting.  
Turner moved to approve the agenda with the addition of Karen Schneider, CDOT, Welcome Center 4 wheeler bid, computer and software at Landfill, May as Mental Health Month Proclamation, Mike Smith Rodeo Bible Camp, Lindsey Harms Economic Development and Stretesky Grant application for water line under reports and Greg Andersen under unfinished business.  McCormick second, carried.  

May 14, 2019 vouchers were reviewed. Turner moved to approve the May 14, 2019 vouchers as presented.  McCormick second, carried.  
The minutes of the May 7, 2019 meeting were reviewed.   McCormick moved to approve the minutes as amended.  Turner second, carried.
Schneider told the Board that there will be a meeting with Karen Schneider, CDOT, on June 26th and they can attend at Logan County in the morning or Phillips County in the afternoon.  

Discussion was held on an email sent by Lindsey Harms concerning a meeting to be held tomorrow, May 15th.  Turner will attend the meeting.

Schneider reported that the Stretesky Foundation approved a grant in the amount of $14,000 for the water line project for the fairgrounds.  McCormick added that with the current fairground kitchen grant from the Stretesky Foundation the countertop from Valley Repair will be donated and the Foundation is open to allowing the remaining money to be transferred to the lighting project at the fairgrounds.  

Turner moved to approve Building Permit #590 for a telecommunication facility for Janet Keller Poweder River Development Agent located at 14-11-44.  McCormick second, carried.  

Turner moved to approve Building Permit #591 for a telecommunication facility for Janet Keller Poweder River Development Agent located at 29-11-45.  McCormick second, carried.  

Turner moved to approve Building Permits #592-598 for PC Telcom for fiber located at 31-9-42, 14-9-43, 30-9-42, 30-9-43, 13-9-43, 24-9-43, 25-9-43, 36-9-43, 25-9-43 & 30-9-43.  McCormick second, carried.  

McCormick told the Board that Greg Andersen asked to go back to work as he got his CDL permit and after discussion, the Board agreed that since Andersen has had a 2 month extension added to the original 2 month time limit the following motion was made:  Turner moved to acknowledge that Greg Andersen will be able to return to work when he has his physical class A CDL license.  McCormick second, carried.
McCormick reported that a bid was received from 21st Century Equipment for the replacement of the 4 wheeler for Welcome Center Maintenance.  Turner moved to advertise an offer for the current 4 wheeler at a cost of $900 with first come, first serve, and to accept the bid from 21st Century for the 4 wheeler at a cost of $8,500 stating that the finances for the Welcome Center Maintenance are 100% funded by the state so no county monies will be expended for this purchase.  McCormick second, carried.  
Schneider spoke to Mike Smith concerning a request for the fairgrounds for their upcoming rodeo bible camp.  McCormick moved to approve a request for use of the fairgrounds for Rodeo Bible Camp at $200 and a charge of $10 per day camping charge noting that this is the same charge as last year because the kitchen is not completed yet.  Turner second, carried.  

McCormick moved to approve the proclamation of May as Mental Health Month.  Schneider second, carried.

Discussion was held on the failing computer and software at the Landfill.  McCormick moved to approve the expenditure of a computer and software replacement for the Landfill.  Turner second, carried.

Liz Hickman, Jami Brecht and Michael Hinton, Centennial Mental Health and Lisa Ault, Human Services, joined the meeting.  Hickman updated the Board on current projects and financials of Centennial Mental Health.  The guests left the meeting.
Les Archuletta, Platinum Technology, joined the meeting.  Discussion was held on the server for the Assessor/Treasurer.  Archuletta told the Board that he will be able to start and complete the transition as soon as he verifies that Century Link has upgraded the internet.  Discussion was then held on replacing the computer and server at the Landfill and on a possible server for the Road & Bridge computers for access and backup.  Archuletta discussed connecting the annex and the company NNSI will be coming out at some point to measure.  Archuletta left the meeting.  
Turner left the meeting to attend a memorial service.

It is now 9:54 and the Board will go into recess for a work session.
McCormick moved to adjourn the meeting.  Schneider second, carried.  

Meeting was adjourned.
_________________________________        _________________________________  

Donald Schneider, Chairman                             Christy M. Beckman, Clerk to the Board
